
BANNOCKBURN HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION
P. O. Box 211, Franktown, CO 80116
May 2019 BOARD MEETING MINUTES
Date:  May 8, 2019
Location:  Franktown Fire Department
Board Attendees:   Jack Shuler via phone, Becky Realsen, Cynthia Goetz, & Tammy Edwards 
Document Committee Members:  John Edwards

Residents Attending: Craig & Angela Morgan
Meeting was called to order by Jack Shuler at 7:10 PM
Quorum was obtained with 4 Board members present. All in attendance were welcomed.
 Reports:

Secretary’s Report from Feb. was reviewed. Motion by Becky to approve. Motion carried.
No Secretary's Report for March and April because meetings were cancelled due to weather.

Treasurer's Report was reviewed. Treasurer presented 3 reports for March, April, and May. Motion by Tammy to approve. Motion carried.

Social Committee Chairman position is open, and residents interested are encouraged to contact a Board member. Easter Egg Hunt was cancelled because there is not a Social Chairman and the Board did not have a volunteer to organize it.  The Board did not receive any feedback regarding the cancelled Easter Egg Hunt.

Welcome Committee - Becky will send the names and addresses of new residents to Ashley who has agreed to continue to send out welcome letters to new homeowners in Bannockburn..
Old Business:


Old business included working through the Community Meeting Feedback, Questions/Answers reviews from the community meeting and e-mails from residents who could not attend the community meeting, changes to the Covenants, Bylaws and reviewing them for inconsistencies.  John Edwards took the lead and presented 2 documents: Questions and Answers for Ballot Clarification and Bannockburn Homeowners Association Ballot.  Kaye Wilcox has updated the Covenants and Bylaws based on feedback from the residents and sent it to all Board members.  Next step is for each Board member to review the documents for inconsistencies, missing information or additional question/answers that might clarify the ballot.  Feedback needs to be back to John within 1 week.

Three position on the Bannockburn are open.  They are Vice-President/Environment Chair, Social Chair or Secretary and Member At Large.  Please consider becoming a member of the BHOA Board in one of the positions.  

New Business:
A request to add an addition to the home at 10670 Holden Cir. was presented.  Basically, the addition would be a 2-car garage added to the front of the existing garage and the existing garage will be remodeled to living space.  Additionally, the wood shingles will be replaced with asphalt shingles and the exterior house color would be changed to a beige and gray.  Moved by Cynthia to approve, motion passed.

Cluster mailboxes were discussed, and some estimates of costs were discussed.  The Board decided not to address cluster mailboxes at this time.
A tuff shed in compliance with the Covenants was approved for 2266 Frontier LN.  It has been completed.

A request to replace vinyl siding on a barn at 1375 Columbine Dr. with Ply Gem Mastic vinyl siding, colors Autumn Harvest (clay) and Misty Shadow trim (gray) was presented.  Moved by Becky, motion passed.
A request to build a 24' X 39' barn/shed at 1501 Deerpath Trail was presented.  Architectural Plans have been e-mailed to Board.  A question regarding the distance from the property line needs to be reviewed by Environmental committee.  The building will have steel siding therefore needing a variance. Moved by Becky to approve the variance request. Motion passed. 

Residents at 2399 Frontier are in the design phase of their plans to put up new siding on their home.  They will contact the Board with their plans to seek approval when completed.

HOA received documents from Land Title requesting information.  Information was provided. Becky will send HOA Insurance Declaration to Steve and request he update the insurance information on the website.

On the Douglas County Website there are preliminary plans to develop the Carroll's Property.  Two developments are planned that will be adjacent to Bannockburn.  Oak Bluff development shows 21 lots to the west of Tanglewood Rd. and Sundown development presents 14 lots located Southwest of Bibles Hills Rd. and East of Tanglewood Rd. More information is on the Douglas County Website.
A letter will be sent to 10500 Holden Cir. acknowledging the clean-up of their debris pile. 
Several violations were presented:

Roosters are crowing throughout Bannockburn early in the morning and late afternoons.  It is a violation of the Bannockburn Covenants to have Roosters.   A notice will be put on Nextdoor to remind residents of the violation to have/raise roosters.  Potential violators will also be phoned asking for compliance.  
A letter will be sent to 9710 Tanglewood Rd. regarding their storage container and asking for compliance to remove it.  

A reminder letter will be sent to 10411 Holden Cir. regarding their large load of logs on their property and that commercial businesses are in violation of the Covenants.

A follow-up letter will be sent to 1290 Deerpath Rd. regarding their noncompliance with the agreed upon deadlines for the cleanup of their debris pile. The letter will restate previous letters and deadlines, give a timeline for compliance or be face with legal fees.
Meeting Adjourned at 8:35
Prepared By: Cynthia Goetz, Secretary


